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May 3, 2024 

 

Amanda Angell, Associate General Counsel 

The University of Vermont Medical Center 

462 Shelburne Road, Suite 301 

Burlington, VT 05401 

 

RE: Docket No. GMCB-010-24con, Request for a Jurisdictional Determination for the 

Development of a Home Infusion Therapy Nursing Service 

 

Dear Ms. Angell: 

 

Thank you for your response to our first set of questions dated April 18, 2024, regarding the 

above-referenced project. Please respond to the following additional questions: 

 

1. Provide a detailed explanation of how this program will be operated, including the entity 

through which this new service will be offered. Will the program be operated through the 

UVMHN Medicare Certified Home Health Agency, which is designated to cover 

Chittenden and Grand Isle counties, UVMMC’s Home Infusion Therapy Department, 

UVMMC’s existing Home Infusion Pharmacy, or a combination thereof? 

 

2. Clarify whether just RNs will be providing services in the patient’s home or whether 

other provider types will provide services as well. Please provide a table listing the 

services to be provided in the patient’s home through this program and level of provider 

providing each service, including pharmacists and LNAs, etc. if they will be providing 

services in a patient’s home. 

 

3. Please clarify whether this new service will be offered to individuals in the service area 

designated for UVMHN Medicare certified home health agency (Chittenden and Grand 

Isle counties) or state-wide by other Medicare certified home health agencies.   

 

In responding, restate the question in bold font and respond in unbolded font. Send an electronic 

copy to me at donna.jerry@vermont.gov and one hard copy (three-hole punched) with a 

mailto:donna.jerry@vermont.govo


 

 

 
 
 

 

Verification Under Oath to my attention at the Green Mountain Care Board, 1 National Life-

Davis 3, Montpelier, Vermont 05633.  

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 802-760-8162. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

s/  Donna Jerry 

Senior Health Policy Analyst 

Green Mountain Care Board 

 

cc. Laura Beliveau, Staff Attorney, GMCB 
 


